 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1COASTAL QUILT GUILD BOARD MEETING

19 June 2008
The June Board meeting was held at Maravilla.  The meeting was called to order by new President Darilyn Kisch.  She thanked all old and new board members for attending.

Budget:  Darilyn asked for feedback on how the budget had worked out for the new fiscal year July 1st - June 30th.  Comments: the budget needs to include the actual cost of doing various jobs, even if the cost was borne by a member and not by the Guild; some areas to look at are:   gas costs for the Program Chair, driving speakers around, etc (noted by Susan Carty), and dinner costs for speaker if paid by host (noted by Susan Pelovsky.)  Treasurer Naomi Hicks and Darilyn will meet to discuss the budget for the next Board meeting.
May Minutes: Jean Faison moved that the May minutes be approved and Barb Postma seconded; the minutes were unanimously approved.
Treasurer’s Report: Naomi presented the Treasurer’s Report for May 16th through June 19th: total income for that time period was $18,836.00 and total expenses were $22,208.00.  Checking Account balance as of 6-19–08 was $6745.22, Money Market balance as of 4-17-08, $6,037.65, 6-mo. CD due 7-20-08, $10,967.26, and 1-yr. CD due 5-04-09, $10,764.63. 

Naomi reported that the room rental at GVCC for workshops is going up to $90.00, effective September 1st.  She also asked that all requests for reimbursable expenses be turned in soon so that she can pay them by the end of June.

Workshops: Workshops Vice-President Suzy Pelovsky recommended that the speaker-workshop leader’s contract require providing the Guild with a sample of the workshop project 2 months ahead.  Some previous workshops would have filled had there been a sample to see.  As of now, with 20 maximum participants, they have not been filling.  38 people have taken two or more workshops, and 65 people have taken one, for a total of 103 people participating.  Other suggestions: contact other guilds to fill places, and advertise workshops three months ahead.
Opportunity Quilt: The Sew Whats satellite group will be in charge of the Opportunity Quilt ticket sales; Joann Conklin will make the quilt.
Current Programs: Outgoing Current Programs Vice-President Susan Carty listed the programs for the next few Guild meetings.  July is the Guild Annual Picnic, hosted by the Sew Whats, at 5:30 on July 10th.  At the picnic, over 80 quilts will be presented to Transition House; Linda Boynton de Sepulveda will contact the PR Store to arrange local publicity.   August is the Silent Auction.  September is Vikki Pignatelli.

Future Programs: Outgoing Vice-President for Future Programs Peter Glatz announced that the next year of programs will be listed on the website soon; there is one more contract to be signed.  Incoming Vice-President for Future Programs Cathe Hedrick thanked Peter for his assistance to her in the transition.

Corresponding Secretary: Barbara MacCallum and Jean McMillan will share this position.

Parliamentarian: The new Parliamentarian is Edalee Keehn.

Public Relations: Diana Hamilton (not present) is the new chair.

2008 Quilt Show: Show Chair Linda Boynton de Sepulveda announced a Quilt Show Board Meeting this Saturday, June 21st.  The show PR person has resigned.  Linda will supply postcards to various quilt shows and shops for distribution.   Some vendors needed larger spaces, so Kathy Draine has changed the floor layout.  The dinner on Friday night, including the guest speaker, will be $20.00 a person.  It is being hosted by the Loose Threads Satellite Group.   

Barron’s has donated a sewing machine and the Quilting Retreat has donated one space in their workshop as Raffle Prizes for the show.

All show ticket sales are online - there are no cash sales ahead of time, and there are no refunds.  Only entry tickets to the show itself (not to the classes or the dinner) will be available at the door when the show opens.  September 22nd is the last day of ticket sales via the Internet.  There is a limit of 20 per class, and the computer will not allow registrants beyond that number.  We hope to draw in class participants from outside our Guild. There was a discussion about people who can’t or won’t use the Internet.  Susan Carty will announce options for these people at the next Guild meeting.  JoAnn Dovgin reminded us that volunteers who work at the show don’t pay for parking or an entry fee.

Membership: Jean Faison reported that about two-thirds have already renewed their memberships.  August 1st is the deadline for being included in the Guild Directory.  After the July meeting, Jean will send an e-mail reminder to those who haven’t renewed. 

Silent Auction: The Silent Auction will be held at the August 14th meeting.  Cathe Hedrick is the chair.  Especially choice items will be auctioned off live; most of the items will be in the silent auction.  Isabelle Downs has some porcelain figures quilting to donate.  Grant House is donating a felting machine.  If donations are not suitable, they will be donated to Art from Scrap or the Salvation Army.  Books will be given to the Library Committee for future sale.  Cathe needs one more cashier and 8 handlers.  Marilyn Martin volunteered. 

Community Quilts: Barb Postma and Jean Faison reported that no one has volunteered to chair this event for the coming year. 

Guild annual Picnic: Picnic is on July 10th at 5:30, hosted by the Sew Whats.  Pictures of quilts for entry in the quilt show will be taken.  There will also be door prizes, Show & Tell, and Block of the Month.  The Transition House quilts will be presented.  New members get a free door prize ticket.

Miscellaneous: The bus trip to the Long Beach Quilt show is sold out.  Darilyn is attending the Southern California Council of Quilt Guilds in Fallbrook CA on Saturday, July 19th, and would like a full car.  This is the meeting to meet potential speakers and instructors.

Barb Postma moved to adjourn, Gail Tinsley seconded; the meeting was adjourned at 8:25.  The merriment began. 

Respectfully submitted,

Ky Easton, Substitute Recording Secretary 

